[bookmark: _GoBack]The Highland Township Board of Supervisors met on Tuesday June 9, 2020 with supervisors Scott, Fredd and Umble present.  The minutes of the May meeting were read, Tom Scott motioned to approve the minutes as read, Brandon Umble seconded.
Zoning – Bill Beers reported there had been 2 building permits, 0 pending and 1 exempt storm water permit issued for a total of $659.00 collected in fees.  Bill also mentioned that the owner of the unoccupied property on Glenrose is in the process of gutting it.
Legal – Brandywine Conservancy Statistics show that the population of the township has increased to 1332.  The last Comprehensive Plan did not anticipate an increase in population.  The next step is to give the stats to the Planning Commission and tell BC to start working. What should be done?  When should they start?  A survey of Township residents definitely needs to be done. The Brandywine Conservancy says that census data will not be available until early 2022.  A Comprehensive Plan usually takes about a year to complete.  Highland has one of the oldest plans in the County.  It could cause problems, if someone decided to try and have zoning overturned because the comprehensive plan is so old.
Emergency Management – Jerry McKee reported that the total COVID 19 cases for the Township to date is 5, no fatalities.  Jerry reported we had some trees down in the Township that were taken care of, and we had a fatal flying parachute accident.
Road report – Tom Scott reported that the scratch paving is done on Gibble, Friends Meetinghouse, McHenry and Lenover roads. A resident on Gibble  Rd is upset that paving wasn’t done further down that road.   AMS called to see if we were ready for oil & chip as they have had cancellations.  They have started mowing road banks for the second time.  Bill Eberly called about using the ballfield, the general consensus was to go ahead and use it.  Tom reported that there are two trees on the Township property that need to be cut down.  Madsen said it would be approx. $3,000 to take them both down.
New Business – Barb read the Tax Collector’s report - $85,374.55 was collected in the month of May.
Old Business – none
Barb explained that upon reconciling the Open Space account, it was discovered that last month’s deposit was not in the account.  She knew she had made the deposit so she pulled out the deposit slip and found out the Open Space Check for $3,305.98 had erroneously been put into her personal account as she had made a personal deposit that day also.  She left a message for the bank manager to determine what needs to be done to correct the error.
Barb read the check reports.Tom Scott motioned to pay the bills, Tom Fredd seconded, all were in favor.
The checks and reports were reviewed and signed.
Tom Scott motioned to adjourn, Brandon Umble seconded, all were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:24 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Barb Davis, Sec/Treas
